
Friars, Robert Browning, Snowsfields and Tower Bridge Primary Schools

We learn and succeed together

@FriarsSE1 @PrimaryRobert @SNSPrimary @TBPrimary

Find us at: www.bridgesfederation.org.uk

Dear Parents,

Welcome Back! We were so excited to 

welcome your children back into our schools 

on Monday. Welcome also to all of our new 

children and families, we hope you are 

already starting to feel part of our school 

communities. Please see your school page  

below and remember to join your school and 

new class twitter. 

If you missed your meet the teacher session 

on Wednesday please catch up with your 

child’s class teacher at the end of the day in 

the playground.

You will have been emailed a letter this week 

regarding the expectation for your child’s 

school attendance of 97%. Please read this 

letter carefully and support your child to 

attend school everyday on time. 

Have a lovely restful weekend and see you on 

Monday, the gates open at 8:45am.

Newsletter 9th September 2022 - Welcome Back!

Robert Browning,Snowsfields and 

Tower Bridge 
SCHOLARPACK APP

Do you have access to the scholarpack 

App?  If not, please contact your school 

office for an access code. From 1st April 

2022 we will only be using the App to 

communicate with parents, we will no 

longer be sending texts. When you update 

your phone, you will need to contact the 

school office for a new access code.

Term Dates - 2022 - 2023

Autumn term

Monday 5 September 2022 - Friday 21 October 2022

Half Term Monday 24 October 2022 - Friday 28 October 2022

Monday 31 October 2022 - Friday 16 December 2022

Spring term

Wednesday 4 January 2023 - Friday 10 February 2023

Half Term Monday 13 February 2023 - Friday 17 February 2023

Monday 20 February 2023 – Friday 31 March 2023 

Summer term

Tuesday 18 April 2023 - Friday 26 May 2023 

Half Term Monday 29 May 2023 - Friday 2 June 2023

Monday 5 June 2023 - Friday 21 July 2023

Dates For Your Diary 

Tower Bridge

17th-21st October- International Week

9th November - Parent and Pupil Review Meetings-

school closed

Robert Browning

17th-21st October- International Week

9th November - Parent and Pupil Review Meetings-

school closed

Snowsfields

17th-21st October- International Week

9th November - Parent and Pupil Review Meetings-

school closed

Friars

17th-21st October- International Week

9th November - Parent and Pupil Review Meetings-

school closed

https://twitter.com/FriarsSE1
https://twitter.com/PrimaryRobert
https://twitter.com/SNSPrimary
https://twitter.com/tbprimary
https://thebridgesfederation.org.uk/


Today at the Bridges Federation the children and staff together, spent time 

reflecting on the inspirational life of Queen Elizabeth II who sadly died yesterday 

on 8th September age 96, our Queen for 70 years. Please find here a link to a 

BBC Newsround report which many of our children watched today: Newsround 

Queen Elizabeth II

Please find here the link where you can send messages regarding the Queen and 

also some information if your child is upset by what they see and hear in the news: 

Newsround messages about the Queen

Queen Elizabeth II 1926 - 2022

This week Tower Bridge School 

received a letter from Windsor 

Castle on behalf of the Queen, who 

we wrote to last term about our 

amazing Year 6 class who showed 

such resilience having lost Lisa and 

Katie so suddenly from their class 

staff team last summer.

We feel privileged to have 

been part of the Queen’s 

Platinum Jubilee celebration 

this year. This historical event 

will remain in our memory as a 

testimony of her dedication 

and hard work.

https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/news/watch_newsround
https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/62842301


The Bridges Federation Leadership Team

Kate Wooder Executive Headteacher

Sarah Manley Headteacher Robert Browning

Anna Mulhern Head of School Robert Browning / Safeguarding Lead

Jo Cranmer Co-Head of School Snowsfields / Safeguarding Lead

Maureen Chance Co-Head of School Snowsfields

Laura Neuveglise Co-Head of School Tower Bridge

Helen Viggiani Co-Head of School Tower Bridge / Safeguarding Lead

Zohra Benotmane Co-Head of School Friars

Jo Wratten Co-Head of School Friars

Michelle Owens Senior Federation Business Manager

Year Group Friars Class Teachers

N Claire Foster & Susannah Bridges 
R
1 Rosa Castillo
2 Catherine Coate
3 Kate Wignall & Lucy Gethin Jones
4 Tina Mckenzie
5 Sarah Kee
6 Oliver Tull

Inclusion Manager / School 
Leadership Team / 
Safeguarding Lead

Susannah Bridges

Early Years Leader / School 
Leadership Team

Claire Foster

Admin Officer Joan Lea
Admin Officer Ann Mould
Premises Manager Arturo Arteaga Nunez
Teaching Assistants Cassie Burgess, Marcia Harris, Lindsey Elliot

Kenny Clay, Katarazyna Nadstawska Dosso
Rita Cranny, Christina Wint, Carol Royes
Sharon Mills, Gilly Cater, Jaheda Rahman, 
Shahina Akthar, Sharmin Nessa

Staff across the Federation



Laurie St Luce Office Administrator

Tina Hayden Federation Finance Officer
John Kirwan Premises Officer
Simon Bartlett IT Technician
Lena Oliveira Inclusion Officer 
Shanaz Rahman Learning Mentor
Vincent Brown Learning Mentor
Audrey Aitcheson SEND Teaching Assistant 
Angelina Douglas SEND Teaching Assistant 
Ana Maria Toporascu SEND Teaching Assistant 
Yvonne Foster SEND Teaching Assistant 

Class 

Name                

Year 

Group

Class Teacher Teaching Assistant 

Caterpillar N Kylie Harries Angela Patabendige 

Butterfly R Andrina Phillips Yemi Ojo

Red 1 Tom Verweij Felicia Mensah

Orange 2 Helen Preddy Lawrencia Hemans

Yellow 3 Heidi Anderson Carol Cook

Green 4 Natalie O’Donnell Amienatta Manasaray

Blue 5 Beth Wheeler Diane Pheby

Purple            6 Danielle Jordan Flore Ramku

Sarah Millar Office Administrator 

Tina Hayden Federation Finance Officer

Simon Bartlett IT Technician

Delroy Porter Premises Officer

Katie Stejskal Inclusion Officer 

Lisa Pitter Learning Mentor

Debbie Thorpe Learning Mentor

Class 

Name                

Year 

Group

Class Teacher Teaching Assistant

Caterpillar N Clair Parry Chandni Patel (Nursery Nurse)

Butterfly R Cathy Kouassi Nicola Scottow (Nursery Nurse)
Red 1 Camilla Roache Donna Tickett
Orange 2 Kate Wilkinson Souad Siab

Yellow 3 Katie Curran Priti Vyas
Green 4 James Kinneir Valbona Uruci
Blue 5 Melissa Hayward Ana Pardo
Purple            6 Adam Finch Simone Johnson
Rainbow Resource 

Base
Nicola Clark SEND Teaching Assistants

Kem Tarawali - Senior SEND TA
Maria Millar, Eugene Dixon, 
Christine Thorne,  Terrique Hall-
Anderson, Montel Agyeman, 
Stephanie Tomlinson, Emily 
Littman, Stephanie Afari, 
Camara Fatou, Hanna Gal

Alison Clark Office Administrator
Tina Hayden Federation Finance 

Administrator 
Jim Pooke Premises Officer
Simon Bartlett IT Technician
Katie Stejskal Inclusion Officer 
Tony Mighty Learning Mentor
Michelle Moran Learning Mentor
Katrice Rose SEN Teaching Assistant
Mary Nameke Cleaner
Vida Nkrumah Cleaner

Class 
Name                

Year 
Group

Class Teacher Teaching Assistant

Caterpillar N Rachael Redman Sue Crawford – Nursery 
NurseButterfly R Rose Grosvenor

Red 1 Elise Jarvis Chris Ayriss
Fadoua HadadOrange 2 Caitriona Mitchell

Yellow 3 Emily Sellicks Sophia Grinnon-Powell 

Green 4 Jess Neale Tammy Gilbert

Blue 5 Melissa Leeder Alex Smith 
Tony Mighty Purple            6 Kate Romain



Tower Bridge Primary School



Robert Browning

A huge welcome back to all our families! We hope you all had a wonderful summer. It 

has been lovely to see all the children return to school and settle so quickly into the 

new routines. 

Thank you to everyone who attended the ‘meet the teacher sessions on Wednesday 

after school. It was great that you were able to come into school and see the 

classrooms. If you were unable to attend, please make sure that you collect the 

information that was shared from the class teacher. 

It was fantastic to see our 
school in First News over the 
summer. 
The children really enjoy 
taking part in this project! 
Thank you to Shanaz who 
leads on this in school. 

BREAKFAST BAGELS
Just a reminder that all 
children can have a 
bagel when they arrive 
at school in the morning. 
We don’t want children 
to be feeling hungry 
during lessons as this 
affects their 
concentration. Please 
remind your children to 
take one - especially if 
they didn’t have 
breakfast!

Twitter

Please start following your child’s new class 

on twitter, if you are not already, please 

also follow @PrimaryRobert

Robert Browning school - @PrimaryRobert

Caterpillar class (Nursery) -

@RBCaterpillarNur

Butterfly class (Reception) - @RBButterflyR

Red class (year 1) - @RBRedClassY1

Orange class (year 2) - @RBOrangeClass

Yellow class (year 3) - @RBYellowClassY3

Green class (year 4) - @RBGreenClassY4

Blue class (year 5) - @RBBlueClassY5

Purple class (year 6) - @RBPurpleClassY6

PE Kit
Children should wear their 
PE kits on their PE days- you 
were given this information 
at the meet the teacher 
meetings on Wednesday. 
Please note that there are 
sometimes additional 
sessions- so look out for 
messages in the 
Scholarpack App!



Snowsfields Primary School

Twitter

Please start following your child’s new class on 

twitter, if you are not already, please also follow 

@SNSPrimary

Snowsfields school - @SNSPrimary

Caterpillar class (Nursery) - @SNSFoundationS

Butterfly class (Reception) - @SNSFoundationS

Rainbow class (Resource base) - @rainbow_sns

Red class (year 1) - @SNSRed1

Orange class (year 2) - @SNSOrange2

Yellow class (year 3) - @SNSYellow_3

Green class (year 4) - @SNSgreen_4

Blue class (year 5) - @SNSBlue5

Purple class (year 6) - @SNSPurple6

Welcome Back!
A warm welcome back after the summer holiday.  We hope 

that you all had a wonderful time with your children.  A special 

welcome goes out to our new families and children.  For those of 

you who are new to Snowsfields and The Bridges Federation, our 

joint newsletter with updates and news from all four schools comes 

out every Friday so please look out for it in your email  inbox or on 

the school website www.bridgesfederation.org.uk. 
We look forward to your continued support throughout this academic 

year so that together we can celebrate our children’s progress and 

achievements.

PE Days

Children can wear their PE kit to school on their PE 

days.

Rainbow class (Resource base) - Monday

Red class (year 1) - Tuesday & Thursday

Orange class (year 2) - Monday & Friday

Yellow class (year 3) - Tuesday & 

Wednesday

Green class (year 4) - Monday & Wednesday

Blue class (year 5) - Friday (extended session)

Purple class (year 6) - Wednesday & Friday

Preloved Uniform 

Swap Shop

Our preloved uniform swap 

shop will be on Tuesday 

13th September at 8.45am.  

Please come and support 

our effort to reduce the 

impact on the environment.

Thank you to all our 

parents who supported the 

preloved swap shop last 

term.

Y6 Parent Workshop

We are looking forward to seeing 

our Y6 parents at the secondary 

transfer workshop on Tuesday 

11th October at 9am in the 

training suite.

Contact Details
Please let the school office know of any changes to your contact 

details.  If you change your phone you will need a new code from 
the school office to receive scholarpack notifications. Thank you.



Friars Primary School

Welcome Back!

We were delighted to welcome back all our families 

and hope that you all had a great time over the

summer break. It was also a pleasure meeting 

our new families and seeing how quickly the 

children settled in their new classes. 

Thank you to all the parents who attended our 

‘Meet the Teacher’ sessions on Wednesday.

If you have missed this meeting please ensure to catch up with your child’s teacher 

after school. All the handouts teachers shared with the parents will be also uploaded 

on your child’s Google Classroom.

Y6 Parent Workshop

As discussed during the 

Meet the Teacher 

session, we will be 

running a secondary 

transfer workshop on 

15th October at 5.00 

pm.

To stay up to date with 

all the lovely learning 

opportunities 

and experiences  

the children are offered

at Friars primary school 

please follow us on twitter

@Friars SE1

We love being 

in Nursery! We 

are having so 

much fun 

learning new 

things!

In year 4, 

we started 

off the 

term with a 

team 

building 

PE 

session!

This is our first 

Daily Mile of 

the year!
In year 1, we 

sorted and 

counted objects. It 

was really fun!





If your child is aged between 5 and 9 years old, you can book a vaccine 

appointment directly at:

·

· Guy’s Hospital – visit

· tinyurl.com/ GSTTPolioBooking

·

· King’s College Hospital – call 0203 299 9405 or email

· kch-tr.vaccinebookings@nhs.net.

http://tinyurl.com/GSTTPolioBooking











